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Opening  of the link road in Harwell Parish. It has taken a 

long time to arrive so congratulations to all who 

persevered and made it happen. Those taking part in the 

small ceremony also kindly took away collection tub es for 

Helen and Douglas Hous e. 
 

The Harwell News   
VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED  

To help deliver Harwell News on Great Western Park.  

We already have volunteers delivering to around 140 addresses 

within Harwell parish on Great Western Park, but there are 

more homes occupied now than we can deliver to with existing 

volunteers.  

 

Please contact the parish clerk if you can help.  

Email: clerk@harwellparish.co.uk 
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HARWELL PARISH COUNCIL  

Edited summary of the Parish Council meetings held on February 6th, 
February 27th and March 13th , 2018  

Council membership: during this period the attendance was as 
follows: 

D Turner (Chair), C Fisher, P Roberts, S Taylor (clerk) ï three 
meetings. 

 J Hawthorne (Vice-Chair), D Farrell, C Convery, Cllr M Fox-
Davies ï two meetings. 

D Greenfield, K Luker, D Boughton-Waite, Cllr R Waite, Cllr J 
Shelley ï one meeting. 

There are still two vacancies on the council.  Judging by the 
Harwell Community Facebook page, there are lots of people with 
strong ideas about how the village should be run: do please 
consider coming forward and volunteering to join the council. 

Reports from County and District Councillors 

Mr Fox-Davies, our county councillor, reported that Oxfordshire 
County Councilôs council tax is likely to rise by 5%, which includes 
3% for the social care budget. We have been allocated £15,000 
between 8 parishes to be spent at parish level in the community 
and the Parish Council is considering possible projects. 

Funding is available for festival and capital projects and new 
awards for voluntary and community groups ï details will follow at 
a future meeting. 

Section 106 funding from developers of Great Western Park was 
ear-marked for traffic calming in Harwell several years ago. The 
developers had previously suggested chicanes at several 
locations in the village. 

One member of the public with professional experience in traffic 
management and air quality was invited to speak. She suggested 
that 20 mph zones, óLocal traffic onlyô signs and vehicle-activated 
signs had been successful in other areas. 

The Parish Councillors agreed a number of road requests which 
Mr Fox-Davies will take back to OCC for consideration: 

Å Pedestrian crossing on Wantage Road at Tyrells Close 
or the corner with Wellshead. 

Å óLocal traffic onlyô signs at the ends of the Harwell Link 
Road and Grove Road. 

Å Width and weight restrictions to be specified. 

Å 20 mph zones to start at the village boundary. 

Å The blocked left turn on the bridleway near the Link road 
to be re-opened. 

Å Vehicle-activated signs where possible, preferably solar-
powered and with a sad face shown above (not at) the 
speed limit. 

The clerk was also going to ask Mr Fox-Davies whether some of 
the funding for parishes could be used to buy fruitwood planters 
for placing on the High Street. 

Reports from the Police 

No police were present at the meetings.  

External liaison meetings attended by councillors during this 
period 

Ms Fisher attended a meeting with local parishes and OCC 
regarding the A417. At the moment there are no plans for a 
crossing until more than 20 new homes are built in the vicinity. 
Councillors questioned whether this target has already been 
reached and the clerk was asked to raise this point with OCC via 
Mr Fox-Davies. Funding may be available for a roundabout at the 
Winnaway/Wantage Road/Reading Road junction.  

One of the issues raised by the Parish Council was the need to 
create a proper, marked cycle path on The Winnaway with a 
crossing at the top and bottom. As this route is not currently a 
designated cycle path, OCC cannot mark it as such. The Parish 
Council can apply for a Modification Order but must prove that the 
path has been used unopposed for cycling for several years.  

Mrs Turner met a representative of consultants working on plans 
to build 1000 new homes on Harwell Campus and Mrs Convery, 
Mrs Turner and Mr Farrell agreed to attend a further meeting about 
this on February 21st. Mr Farrell reported that this meeting at 
Harwell Campus provided information on proposed road layouts, 
housing types, open space and shops for the site. Carbon neutral 
buildings are favoured where possible. More meetings will follow. 

Mrs Turner also met a representative of consultants who are 
working on proposals for a new service station on the A34 at 
Chilton. Full plans about this are to follow. 

Miscellaneous matters 

BT will be approached regarding the installation of land line for 
office.  

A gate will shortly be installed on the recreation ground car park.  
The clerk is still asking for quotes; the council is keen that a gate 
be installed as soon as possible. 

No new noticeboard will be installed at Rowstock and there is no 
need to share the East Hendred Parish Council board.  

The clerk will seek quotes for outsourcing the grass cutting in the 
recreation ground and for smaller, cheaper equipment which could 
be used to cut grass elsewhere. 

A quote for £6857.50 to replace the existing surface in the 
childrenôs play area with new wetpour and inclusion of scuff pads 
under the swings was accepted. 
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The council approved a decision that grounds staff be paid £50 
per year for use of their own phones on PC business.  

The annual footpath walk will take place in September, date to be 
confirmed starting at 2 pm at the village hall. Ms Fisher will co-
ordinate this. 

Planning Matters 

No comments: 

 P17/V3134/RM - Major Reserved matters application re: 
landscaping etc at Land at Reading Road (AMENDMENT) 

P18/V0035/HH - Single storey rear extension at 46 Orchard Way 

P17/V3353/FUL - New external equipment to rear of the property 
Unit B7 District Centre Great Western Park  

P17/V3411/A - Signage at Units 2 & 3 Genesis Building Library 
Avenue Harwell Oxford 

P18/V0116/D - Demolition of garages North Drive 

P18/V0203/LDP - Certificate of Lawful Development application, 
Chequers Bungalow, Wantage Road 

No objection but neighboursô comments to be taken into 
consideration re: 

P18/V0180/HH - Raise roof, add 3 dormers at Cherborne, 
Wantage Road 

P18/V0278/HH - Garage conversion plus new double garage & 
extension, Crossfields, The Cleave 

P18/V0293/HH - Single storey extension at 20 Jennings Lane 

P17/V3133/DIS  

Discharge application re: drainage, wildlife protection, method 
statement at Land at Reading Road (16 dwellings) Amendment 
Feb, Mar 2018 

Discharge of conditions 4 - access, 5 - surface water drainage 
works, 6 - foul drainage works, 7 - construction of method 
statement and 12 - wildlife protection on application ref. 
P15/V1074/O Outline application for residential development 
(access only) consisting of 16 dwellings and open space. (Re-
submission of previously withdrawn application P14/V2130/O) 
Related Applications P15/V1074/O Location Amended by 
drawings received 14 February and 7 March 2018   

P18/V0558/A - Sign boards at Building R26, RA Lab, Harwell 
Campus 

 

P18/V0477/D - Demolish Building 551, Becquerel Avenue, 
Harwell Campus 

P17/S4198/RM - 15 new homes in Partridge Close, GWP 
(DIDCOT) Amendment received Feb 2018 - layout etc 

Applications with comments 

P18/V0112/RM - Major Reserved Matters application re: 
P17/V0348/O for layout, landscaping at Long Reach, Didcot Road 
(19 homes) 

Council comments: 

Sole access/exit is at Didcot Road - the council has previously 
expressed concerns about this, but those concerns have not been 
addressed 

There is no cycle path left of the exit onto Didcot Road travelling 
towards Harwell, and visibility is not ideal when turning right 
towards Didcot. Footpath and cycle paths need to be improved for 
this sole access/exit from the site to be made safer.  

Confirm boundary treatments. 

Potential for cross-boundary footpath and cycle access to sites on 
either side of the application site to give safe connectivity for 
pedestrians and cyclists - at present it is proposed to provide only 
1 shared surface access from Didcot Road into the site - Didcot 
Road does not have good footpath or cycleways along its whole 
length (see comments above).  

Re-think the shared surface itself as recent local experience has 
found they do not slow traffic 

Allocation of affordable homes should be restricted to people with 
Harwell connections 

Drainage issues - if the ditch which is currently in existence just 
outside 

the north-east boundary is for surface run-off from that section of 
Great Western Park, please ensure capacity/flood risk is given 
careful consideration. 

HPC is pleased that some open space has been provided within 
the site. 

In respect of P18/V0301/FUL  

Variation condition 2, planning permission P16/V2900/FUL - 458 
homes with open space, sports facilities, infrastructure at land 
east of Milton Hill (adjoining Harwell) 

There were the following comments: 

The council has no objections to this application but asks that 
thought is given to the provision of open space (such as a "green 
garland" as per Didcot Garden Town proposals) to prevent 
coalescence of Milton and Harwell. The council also requests that 
consideration is given to the continuation of Harwell footpath 7 so 
that it carries on past the parish boundary to provide a pedestrian 
route through the developments at Grove Road, Harwell and this 
proposed development at Milton Hill. 
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Ed Vaizey Parish News

After over 80 hours of 
debate and over 500 
amendments and new 
clauses, the European 
Union Withdrawal Bill is 
now through the House of 
Commons and has passed 
the first stage in the House 
of Lords. 

I submitted an amendment 
to the bill requiring 
Ministers to publish a plan 

on our future relationship with Euratom, the European nuclear 
Energy authority. I was very pleased that my amendment had the 
most signatures of all amendments submitted and that as a result 
the government have agreed to publish a plan with quarterly 
updates. 

Earlier this month I attended a meeting in Parliament on rail in 
Oxfordshire.  It was a useful gathering of all the key stakeholders 
ï Great Western, Chiltern, Network Rail, local councils and MPs.    

First, the good news. We have a fantastic station in Didcot which 
provides excellent links to London, Swindon and Oxford. Didcot 
Parkway has gone from strength to strength over the last few 
years. A station revamp, completed in 2014, made the station 
safer for users and a bigger taxi rank, bus stop and cycle rack 
were just some of the improvements. Work on the station shows 
no sign of slowing down with an enclosed cycle rack in the works 
and the construction of a new multi-storey car park. Electrification 
of the line out of London has now almost reached Didcot, cutting 
journey times on the fastest trains to 39 minutes. Great Western 
Railwayôs new, electric Intercity Express trains are being rolled out 
and will increase capacity by over 24% (648 vs 522 seats), 
something that any commuter to London will tell you is sorely 
needed. The driver training programme for the new trains has also 
been accelerated.  

 There is more to do though. It has been a long-standing ambition 
of mine to open a station near Wantage. There has been progress 
on this front recently. I have linked with other MPs to propose an 
East-West line which could include new stations in Wantage, 
Corsham and Royal Wootton Bassett. This would be an extension 
to the planned link between Cambridge and Oxford and would 
help link Bristol, Swindon and Oxford. There are obstacles to be 
overcome in the development of this proposal. The line between 
Didcot and Oxford particularly is almost at full capacity and we will 
need to think carefully about how to move forward with this.  It will 

still take many years to make happen, not least as we will have to 
build extra track. 

This month I have received 318 items of correspondence (emails 
and letters) from constituents. Subjects raised with me included 
the NHS, fireworks and post-Brexit trade. 

 Regarding fireworks, they are only sold for home use during the 
traditional firework periods of Bonfire Night, New Year's Eve, 
Chinese New Year and Diwali. Suppliers who wish to sell fireworks 
outside the traditional periods must comply with stringent 
conditions before being granted a licence by their local licensing 
authority. This means the availability and use of fireworks outside 
the traditional periods has been greatly reduced. The government 
also has strict regulations on the level of noise they can produce. 

South Oxfordshire and the Vale of White Horse have announced 
a partnership to promote our areaôs scientific prowess. Part of the 
partnership includes bids for new infrastructure, which could see 
a new Science Bridge to help traffic around Didcot, a Didcot to 
Culham link road and improved cycle networks around the town. 
We should find out if the funds are allocated in the next few 
months. A pilot study on green spaces around Didcot as part of 
the ñgarden townò plans has also been started. The results of the 
study will define green buffer zones for the garden town 
development plans and help protect open spaces and pedestrian 
routes around the whole garden town area.  More information, and 
an excellent video, can be found at www.sciencevale.com. 

This month I was pleased to host the Cycling Minister, Jesse 
Norman MP, in Milton Park to view new cycling infrastructure 
improvements, including the new Backhill Tunnel. The 
Government has committed £100,000 of funding to cycling safety 
projects, including reducing the cost of e-bike batteries through 
recycling used laptop batteries. I also visited JISC in Harwell, 
which provides broadband for all our universities and colleges, 
and saw the excellent new Renaissance Retirement Homes in 
Wantage. 

 The Oxfordshire Clinical Commissioning group have opened a 
consultation of local health services (yet another one!). You can 
register to take part on the óGet Involvedô section of the NHS 
Oxfordshire website. Our local health services have been under 
serious pressure, particularly with the closure of Wantage 
Community Hospital. I encourage everyone to share their views. 

In February I received 456 items of correspondence (emails and 
letters) from constituents. Subjects raised with me included the 
NHS, Brexit and free trade. 

Ed Vaizey 

  

RECREATION GROUND  

The Council is hoping to install gates at the car park entrance shortly. The gates will be 

locked at night.  
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Your District Council notes from local Cllrs Janet Shelley & Reg Waite  

ǒ Calling all groups, clubs and 
societies looking for financial 
grants to achieve their aims.  
Here are grant application 
advice session dates together 
with dates during which Grant 
applications can be submitted. 

 

Grant application advice sessions: 

Community groups thinking about applying for a Capital or New 
Homes Bonus  Grant can find out more by attending one of our 
advice sessions ï 

- 16 April ï Dean Court Community Centre, Botley 

- 18 April ï Thomas Hughes Memorial Hall, Uffington 

- 24 April ï Letcombe Regis Village Hall 

Sessions take place early evening with exact session times 
confirmed when booking ï for more information or to book a place 
e-mail Corporate Strategy or call 01235 422103.  Booking is 
essential. 

Dates confirmed for Grants applications: 

The dates that groups can apply for community grants during 
2018/19 are as follows ï 

Capital grants and New Homes Bonus - £200,000 available 

- 25 April to 6 June (round 1) 

- 11 September to 22 October (round 2 ï budget 
permitting) 

Festival grants - £10,000 available 

- 1 April 2018 to 28 February 2019 (budget permitting) 

Visit the Grants pages on the Valeôs website for further information. 

ǒ New awards for voluntary and community groups: 

Voluntary and community groups across the Vale and South are 
being invited to tell everyone the differences they have made to 
their communities ï and the best will win new awards thanks to 
Vale of White Horse District Council. 

The council is sponsoring an award for the first time this year ï for 
the Best Group in the Vale of White Horse, and the Oxfordshire 
Charity and Volunteer Awards are looking for local groups to 
submit their nominations. 

Entries close at midday on Tuesday, 10th April with the awards 
ceremony on Tuesday, 5th June. 

For more details please visit the OCVA website. 

ǒ Governmentôs civil society strategy: 

The government has just launched an open consultation to ask 
how it can work better with local communities to improve things in 
their area. 

It is called the óCivic Society Strategyô and is looking into subjects 
like support for young people, public services, and making areas 
better places to live and work.  

To find out more please visit the governmentôs Civic Society page. 

ǒ Meet Munching Molly and pals ï the new food waste recycling 
trucks: 

The Vale set a challenge to primary school children in both 
districts to come up with a list of names for the new food waste 
trucks. 

After nearly four weeks and thousands of votes by residents the 
most popular name in the Vale was Munching Molly.  The name 
was put forward by two pupils at John Blandy Primary School in 
Southmoor. 

The children who put forward the top names have each won a 
swimming pass for our local leisure centres for their family, 
courtesy of GLL the councilsô leisure centre contractor.  Each child 
also scooped £150 book tokens for their school. 

ǒ As Chairman of the Vale, Reg announces two major fundraising 
events for which he seeks your support: 

Friday, 20th April ï Charity Golf Day at Hadden Hill Golf Club 

Saturday, 12th May ï A Wow! family fun Variety Show ñSaturday 
Night at the Beacon, Wantageò with great artists - this is the first 
ever event in Wantage and the Vale ï not to be missed! 

For further information please contact Karen on 01235 422082 or 
by email karen.dodd@southandvale.gov.uk or Reg on 01235 
861779 or by email.. 

Reg Waite - reg.waite@whitehorsedc.gov.uk   and                                                                                    
Janet Shelley - janet.shelley@whitehorsedc.gov.uk 
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H ARWELL SCOUT  GROUP

The group continues to 
flourish with nearly 180 
youth members divided 
into age related sections 
all of whom are now 
looking to the summer 
months and their real 
ñOut and About 
Scoutingò.  Aside from 

the weekly meetings which will themselves reap the opportunities 
of the better weather several weekend experiences are coming 
together. 

The Scout Group has recently taken occupancy of the Harwell 
Pavilion as the new location for Scouting in Harwell. Having a 
space to call our own will enable us to create permanent scouting 
facilities, better space for indoor activities and easy access to the 
recreation ground for outdoor activities. Work is currently 
progressing fast on converting it into a usable space with the 
intention of bringing the current troops in by the summer. 

On Saturday the 28th of April we will be running our annual quiz 
evening in the Village Hall. Please come along to raise money for 
the pavilion and give those brain cells a workout. Entry costs £7 
per person and includes nibbles and snacks. See the advert for 
more details and how to get tickets.  

The second May bank holiday weekend will see the whole Scout 
group attending the Harwell feast where we will again have a 
significant presence - please be sure to visit our Cream Tea tent 
and the Bingo event the night before. 

Congratulations to two of our Explorers who have recently been 
signed off for Duke of Edinburgh Gold Awards. We also have two 
others very close to passing. Gaining this award is a major 
stepping stone in passing the criteria for the Queenôs Scout Award. 

Finally, if you want to join or help then please get in touch either 
by calling Brian on 07736 691426 or mailing 
gsl@harwellscouting.org.uk. 
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Harwell Village Tennis Club  

The village tennis club runs the two recently upgraded courts at 
the recreation ground on behalf of the people of Harwell - 
memberships start at £10 per year for Juniors under 12 years old 
and are very good value compared with other local clubs.  
Membership fees are set to encourage as many as possible to 
participate, and we always welcome new members.  Over the 
last few years, with generous help from the Feast and Parish 
Council we have resurfaced the courts and replaced the fencing, 
so it is a fantastic facility to have available in the village. 

You can use the courts to play with family and friends (members 
get a key), and/or take part in the club nights which are 
Tuesdays and Thursday evenings at the courts.  First time its a 
good idea to get in touch via harwelltennis@hotmail.com to 
make sure there will be people there to meet you. 

We work with the Community Tennis Association who are based 
in Wantage to organise kids coaching on Saturday afternoons at 
the courts, which is a great opportunity to kick start your kidôs 
skills and enthusiasm to enjoy playing tennis - please contact the 
CTA via https://www.ctatennis.org/ to arrange.  

We are LTA affiliated, which means that we get an allocation of 
Wimbledon tickets, distributed to members via a ballot run at the 
AGM each year (sadly you still need to pay for the tickets). 

If you're not part of the club now, then please get in touch - we're 
particularly keen for the people who have recently arrived in the 
village to be aware of the club and take part - please visit our 
new website at clubspark.lta.org.uk/HarwellVillageTennisClub/ to 
learn more. 

Paul Fishburn

 

 

 

COUNCIL VACANCIES  

There are still 2 vacancies on the council, which may be filled by co -option. Anyone 

interested should contact the clerk by email clerk@harwellparish.co.uk  
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The  Womens  Institute  

The year is racing on and the 
new programme is nearing 
completion.  

On February 14, ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 
Day, our talk was entitled Ψ.ƭƻƻŘ on the YŜȅōƻŀǊŘΩ by 
Peter Tickler about Women Crime Writers.  It was a 
great evening with Peter showing us how to build a 
plot for a crime thriller.  Perhaps we shall be 
welcoming some budding new authors! 

On Friday 09 March, we held a coffee morning raising 
funds for Denman College, the WI hub in Marcham, 
where so many wonderful courses are held for WI 
Members and friends. It was well supported and over 
£170.00 was raised. 

The 12 March saw the Group Meeting, held this time 
in Cholsey, with speaker Ian Recordon narrating Alan 
.ŜƴƴŜǘǘΩǎ monologue Ψ! Chip in the ǎǳƎŀǊΩΦ  The event 
was attended by 90 people and he was brilliant. 

The 14 March was the Annual Meeting and President 
Fran Sumner was re-elected into post for another 
year.  She will be ably supported by some of her old 
Committee and 3 new members. 

The new programme starts on 11 April and ƛǘΩǎ about 
Ψ5ȅƛƴƎ and {ǇƛƴƴƛƴƎΩ with Gilly Pusey.  She will be 
talking about the world of spinning and dying and how 
you can spin and dye your own wools to make into 
many things. 

On the 09 May the meeting will discuss the Resolution 
about ΨaŜƴǘŀƭ Health mattering as much as Physical 
aŀǘǘŜǊǎΩ after which we have the Ψ²ŀŎƪȅ wŀŎŜǎΩ ς 
come and see what that is all about. 

Other outings will include a visit to the Chelsea 
Pensioners in London on 17 April; a Historical Walk in 
Ewelme on 15 May; participation, as usual, at The 
Harwell Feast on the 28 May and Sulgrave Manor on 
the 19 June. More information about the monthly 
meetings and outings to follow. 

Come and join us in the fabulous new Harwell Cherry 
Village Hall. Subscription are still being paid, £41.00 
for 10 meetings with speakers and a Christmas Party 
ς really good value!  There are also theatre trips, boat 

trips and walks, as and when available, which are 
notified at our regular monthly meetings.  There are 
also many other outings organised by Oxfordshire 
Federation of WIs and these are advertised in our 
monthly newsletter, News & Views. Most outings can 
be attended by both Members and friends and 
booked via our Club Treasurer. 

Not only WI Members, but everyone is welcome to 
meet at The Hart of Harwell at 10.30am every 
Wednesday morning for coffee and pastries. Call in 
ŀƴŘ ǎŀȅ ΨIŜƭƭƻΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ΨYƴƛǘǘŜǊǎ ϧ bŀǘǘŜǊǎΩ ƳŜŜǘ every 
Monday at 7.30pm in The Hart. Come and join us in 
the Hart of Harwell, we put the world to rights too! 

Visitors are always welcome. Meetings are on the 
second Wednesday of the month [excluding August] 
at 7.30pm now in the Ψ/ƘŜǊǊȅΩ Village Hall. For more 
information about joining us, visiting us or about any 
of the above activities, contact our Secretary, Penny 
Marsh, on 01235 835430 or email: wi@harwellwi.org.  
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Little Pippins Pre -School  

 

September 2018 
Admissions 
   
The allocation of places for 
September will start with children on 

our waiting list at 25th May.   
 
Children can start at 2.5 years old and places will be allocated 
primarily in age order (oldest first) although we may also 
prioritize by other factors including eligibility for funding, distance 
from the pre-school, siblings at Little Pippins or Harwell Primary 
School and length of time on the waiting list.  
 
Admission later in the academic year will depend on availability. 

 
 
Little Pippins is a local charity run by a volunteer committee.   
Our hours are 9.15am-3.00pm, term-time only with a Breakfast 
Club (including walking bus to Harwell School) for 3-11-year olds 
from 8.00am. 
See website for more information. 
 
Contact us to arrange a visit or call in and pick up a registration 
form.  
For more information, a prospectus and a registration form for 
Pre-school or Breakfast Club or to have a look round, please 
contact us: 

Tel:   01235 821741 

Email:    littlepippins@btinternet.com 

Website:   www.littlepippins.org.uk  

Find us on Facebook 

Freeman Orchard, Gaveston Road, Harwell, Didcot, OX11 0HP 

Registered Charity No.1105994 
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Harwell Parish History Group  

In January our speaker was Tony Hadland, Local 
and Family Historian who we know inspired 
members and visitors to start delving into their past. 
He gave a brief yet detailed insight into the way 

family history is researched and recorded. Donôt forget our Group 
has at least three members well versed in Family History 
research to lend you a hand if you should need help or guidance 
and do not be afraid to contact us. 
Our February meeting was a visit by the Aston Martin Heritage 
Trust who gave a detailed history of the Trust and the Aston 
Martin car manufacturing, financial problems and the cars used 
in James Bond films. 
21st March saw a visit from Liz Woolley local historian to speak 
on Beer, Sausages and Marmalade in Oxfordshire and we will 
report on this in the June issue of the newsletter. 
At our 18th April meeting we have a return visit from our very 
own historian and former Didcot Girls School Head of History 
Jane Card who will give a talk on ñFrom Baker Street to Mayhem 
Parva: the detective story 1841 ï 1945ò. Jane usually gives a 
very entertaining and interesting talk and I have no reason to 
believe that this will be any different. We hope you will join us 
and bring friends and family. 
Our meeting on 16th May will be a return visit from Tony 
Hadland who will speak to us about ñSteam and Steel in the Vale 
of White Horseò. This illustrated talk traces the development of 
Wantage Engineering Ltd and Nalder & Nalder, both of which 
exported agricultural machinery worldwide. We also explore the 
history of the Wantage Tramway and look at what remains of 

these three manifestations of the industrial revolution in rural 
Berkshire.  
We hope that our exhibitions and the changing display in the 
Village Hall Foyer will encourage you to come along and join us 
as researchers of the village history or just because you enjoy 
history of any nature. 
Our research is continuing, and we are also always open for 
suggestions for topics we could research and help with research 
so donôt be shy contact us soon. 
Our Facebook page has drawn many members though little 
comment, but we are sure this will change once we start adding 
more information. A webpage takes much time and effort to 
make sure it works well and is easy to use so this is still to come. 
Entry to our monthly meetings is a mere £3, not even the cost of 
a pint of beer or glass of wine! 
I had hoped that by the time the April edition of the Newsletter 
was published we we would have decided on a date and subject 
for our next exhibition but sadly this is not the case. We are at a 
point where we have had so many people moved and moving 
into the village that we may consider displaying some of our 
original work as a new exhibition and save some of the topics we 
are working on for later exhibitions. 
We continue in our thanks to you for all the support you have 
given us thus far and hope that we can continue to count on your 
support for many years to come. 
If you would like to contact us  
Kath.luker@tesco.net Tel 01235 861057 or 
heather.stevens46@btinternet.com 
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Harwell Rainbows  

Rainbows, ages 5 ï 7, 
are the youngest 
members of Girlguiding 
UK. Harwell Rainbows 
meet in Harwell School 
on Fridays from 5.30 to 
6.30pm and the group is 
looking forward to 

celebrating its 25th anniversary next year. 

Rainbows learn by doing ï they get their hands dirty, do sports, 
arts and crafts and play games, earn badges, go on sleepovers 
and meet with other local units for larger events. Being a Rainbow 

is all about having the space to try new things. Through taking part 
in a range of different activities with girls their own age, Rainbows 
develop self-confidence and make lots of new friends.  

If you would like to register your daughter, please go to 
www.girlguiding.org.uk and click on ñget involvedò and select 1st 
Harwell Rainbows when you register. A limited number of places 
are available, and we also have a waiting list for girls who are 
currently too young to join.  If you are interested in finding out more, 
please contact Lynn (lynn.nickerson.holywell@gmail.com) or drop 
in one Friday evening to see the group in action. 

Lynn Nickerson and Shona Sugden     (Rainbow Guiders)
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Big Ginger Tom Music  

The Orchard Hall, one of the halls 
in the recently redeveloped 
Harwell Village Hall, is to become 
a new venue in South 
Oxfordshire to see Folk, 
Americana, Roots and Country 
music.  Big Ginger Tom Music, a 
fledgling music promotion 

company will be promoting seven events in 2018 with some 
well-respected names from the folk world headlining.  On 
March 17th Dorset based folk trio Kadia supported by 
Elizabeth & Jameson will be the second of these events.  
 
In January West Country duo Jacob & Drinkwater played two 
delightful sets, supported by Anne-Marie Sanderson.  
Following Kadia in March; in May the Cirencester duo The 
Black Feathers will provide an evening of Americana 
supported by Nikki Petherick from Witney.  In June the 
Cambridge six-piece band The Willows will perform their 
blend of folk from both sides of the Atlantic supported by the 
Faringdon trio White Horse Whisperers.  In September we 
go Celtic with four-piece band Ranagri supported by Witney 
based KIVA then Fredôs House, another Cambridge band, 
will be playing in October.  They will treat us to a great upbeat 
show of contemporary folk, West coast sound and rock, 
supported by Adam Barnes, who grew up in Harwell and is 
returning from Germany for this show.  Finally, in November 
we have the return of Gilmore & Roberts who played 
inaugural Big Ginger Tom Music event in August 2017 and 
were very well received by the 50 people who attended.  
Support that evening will be by local singer/songwriter, 
Martha Bailey. 
 
Big Ginger Tom Music was a project started in July 2017 by 
Duncan Chappell, following his early retirement as an IT 
Project Manager for a major international oil company.  

Duncan is supported in this venture by his wife Vanessa and 
says ñWe have been to over 130 live music events in the past 
2 years as far afield as Gateshead, Cardiff, Cambridge and 
Bournemouth and wanted to be able to see some of our 
favourite acts closer to home, so we thought why not arrange 
events ourselves?  We also wanted to be able to provide a 
platform for up and coming local artistsò, he adds ñThere is a 
lot of work involved in putting these events on, but everyone 
involved in the folk world, from artists, agents and even other 
promoters have been very helpful and supportive and seem 
genuinely pleased to see another venue becoming availableò. 
 
Big Ginger Tom Music staged three gigs in 2017 at various 
venues in Harwell and Abingdon, but it was decided that the 
fantastic acoustics, purpose-built seating of The Orchard 
Hall and other facilities at Harwell Village Hall made it the 
best place to base events.  It also means a return back to 
Harwell where Vanessa grew up, where her father still lives 
and the hall where Duncan & Vanessa had their wedding 
reception in 1992. 
 
Big Ginger Tom Music will be run as a non-profit organisation.  
Its aim is to provide a variety of music to compliment events 
that are already organised by the Harwell Village Hall 
committee to help with their fund raising. 
 
Tickets for all events will be available from Bobôs Butchers in 
Harwell or on-line at www.WeGotTickets.com.  For more 
information about the events see the website 
www.biggingertommusic.co.uk, the Big Ginger Tom Music 
Facebook page, e-mail biggingertommusic@gmail.com or 
follow on Twitter @biggingertommus.  

. 
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Harwell Bowls Club  

The Harwell Bowls Club started 86 years ago when a group of 

pioneering Harwellians played amongst the Cherry Trees. Over 

the years it has grown to a 6 rink green and many colourful 

characters made the club to what it is today. 

It is affiliated to the Royal County of Berkshire Bowling Association 

where we have League and Competition games. Independent 

from the Association, there are mix league and friendlies with 

other clubs. 

Why not follow the old Harwellians and join our club? Come 

around and see us on Monday evenings from April 30th for our club 

night get together and have a go. Itôs not just for the old folks, 

several youngsters play as well, which you might have noticed on 

TV. Also, you can come and see us on Harwell Feast day and 

have a go. The club will do refreshments that day, so you can have 

a cup of tea at the same time. 

Look forward to seeing you there. 

For further details contact 

John 01235 834408 

Rosemary 01235 210179 

 

 

 

I would like to thank you all for coming to our amazing eveing 

on the 23rd of February in aid of the Lewy Body Society, 

which my husband Tony is suffering from. 

The eveing was a great success and I would like to let you 

all know that with your amazing support we raised a grand 

total of £2230. 

Thank you all again.  

Di Baker. 
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Countryside Champion needed for Vale District  
 

The Campaign to Protect 

Rural England is looking for 

a new Chairperson to help 

co-ordinate its activities in 

the Vale of White Horse, including Abingdon, Wantage, Faringdon 

and all the surrounding areas. 

CPRE works to protect and promote the countryside.  We have a 

very friendly and experienced Vale District committee but would 

love to find someone to come on board as Chair.  Itôs a great way 

of getting to know your local area and helping to influence local 

decision-making on issues as varied as planning policy, affordable 

housing, litter, minerals and water.  With so much development 

scheduled to come through in the area in the next 20 years, it is 

vital that someone is in place to speak up for the countryside and 

make sure that we can keep thriving village communities.  

The role is voluntary and needs a commitment of just a few hours 

a week.  No particular knowledge or qualifications are required, 

but it would suit someone with leadership or organisational 

experience and good people skills.  

 

 

Full details are available on the CPRE Oxfordshire website ï 

www.cpreoxon.org.uk 

Or by calling the CPRE Branch Office on T: 01491 612079 

To find out more about CPRE Oxfordshire see our website 

(www.cpreoxon.org.uk) or follow us on Facebook 

(www.facebook.com/CPREOxfordshire) or Twitter 

(@CPREOxfordshire) and sign up to our monthly e-news bulletin 

(E: administrator@cpreoxon.org.uk / T: 01491 612079). 

 

 

Harwell Gardeners' Club  

Monday 2nd April (Easter Monday) 

'Reinventing the Garden Border' a talk by Chris Day 

Competition - An Easter Arrangement 

Monday 7th May 

'Floyd On Climbers' a talk by Marcel from Floyds 

Competition - Something Colourful 

We meet in The Harwellian at 7.30 p.m. Visitors always welcome 

Harwell Feast Day 28th May. 

We will be having a stall selling home grown plants. Do come and 

visit us for healthy plants raised by club members at very 

reasonable prices. 

Monday 4th June 

A Garden Visit to 'Denton House' 

For further details of Gardeners' Club please contact Janice 

Markey 01235 832802 or email jvmarkey@googlemail.com or text 

07876706043 



The Harwell News     i s s u e  2 0 9  

 17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


